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President’s Message 

By Lee McDurmont 

All, 
 
I humbly apologize for being out of communication since our October 
meeting.  It was not my intention.   I appreciate the efforts of Russell, 
and Bruce to keep the momentum going in my absence.  When I accept-
ed the nomination  it was prior to my work group being sold to another 
entity on July 1.  The efforts to migrate the computers and systems to the 
new company have consumed my time and energy.  
 
That being said, this is a great group of individuals, couples, and friends, 
and I truly feel bad for how November worked out for lack of a meet-
ing.  I said that I'd have it organized and despite suggestions from There-
sa and others for a location, I failed the group. 
 
Russel and Gale have sent out a notice for the Dec 11th meeting.  Please 
take time to RSVP 
 
I hope that everyone is in good health, and staying warm. 
Happy Holidays, 
 
 
Lee McDurmont 



3 

 

Editor’s Page 

 

Take a look at the 2023 Calender in this issue.  It’s time for you to 

host a future 2023 meeting!  

A special Thanks to Russell and Gayle Roark for hosting our De-

cember meeting at The Village Cafe.  We should have a good turn-

out for this great event.  Bring your appetite...The food is great!!!   

 

You will find your 2023 Renewal form elsewhere in 

this issue.  Don’t forget to join up and bring those 

dues to the December meeting or mail your check to 

Theresa. 
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December Meeting Info! 

The November/December event for the Early Ford V8 Club St. Louis Region 124 will be 
held December 11, 2022, at 1:00 PM at the Village Café at 6127 Ronald Regan Dr. in Lake 
St. Louis, MO.  Same place where we have our first Saturday of the month break-

fast.  Please RSVP by December 8th to: 

  
Russell A. Roark 

raroark@att.net 

314-578-3275 

Or 

Gayle Roark 

groark@att.net 

314-520-7245 

A Favorite with Many of Our Members 

mailto:raroark@att.net
mailto:groark@att.net
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Members, It’s time to step up and host a meeting next year.  The meeting 

can be in a local restaurant.  It can be a tour to some place of interest.  It 

can be a tire kicking in the garage.  If you have a meeting in your home, you 

don’t have to buy all sorts of food.  Chips and soda is fine or ask everyone 

to bring a dish.  Covid is behind us!!!  It’s time to climb out of your bunker 

and socialize again!!!! 
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The Quonset Hut and World War II 

(Architecture that is lasting more then a lifetime)  

By Diane Huber  

Borrowed from Vintage St. Louis Facebook 

The dome shape - The first to take full advantage of arch shaped designs were the Romans. During this time, 
builders constructed buildings based more on the common architecture of the era. Roman building design re-
lied on tradition and community knowledge rather than on the skills of one particular specialist. 
 
Many structures that were based in other cultures were created with materials that could not survive long pe-
riods of time, but the Romans created most of their buildings from concrete. They combined mortar with an 
aggregate like brick to make the concrete that created the buildings that have stood for thousands of years. 
 
The George Fuller Construction Company, located on Quonset Point Rhode Island, is credited with being the 
first company to manufacture Quonset huts on behalf of the US Navy in 1941. The exact inventor or designer 
isn’t known, but the design is based on the Nissen Hut design that originated from World War I. 
 
In World War II, the U.S. Navy needed buildings that could be quickly assembled and disassembled but 
could withstand the rigors of the military and the Quonset hut was created. In essence, the Quonset hut wasn’t 
necessarily invented but was a vast improvement of the Nissen Hut. This hut construction was of Steel, which 
could withstand almost any kind of weather or disaster and could also be dismantled and moved if needed. 
 
 
After World War Two, the military found itself with thousands of Quonset Huts. They were sold as surplus 
for $1,000 each, and were perfect for roadside businesses. The Quonset Service Station and Café on Highway 
66 in Fenton used three of them (pictured). These huts came from Rhode Island, where they were first assem-
bled. Several Quonset hut designs became popular in mid-century modern designs and are still in use 
throughout Missouri and the Midwest. Lambert Field St Louis International Airport also represents the Quon-
set Hut Design, as a mid-century modern form of architecture. Something old, especially in architectural de-
sign, is now new again and very much in demand for the 21st century. 



7 

 

 Blast From The Past !! 
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Future Events:  

SATURDAY,  DECEMBER 3rd – Breakfast  
636-398-5089  or raroark@att.net 

 

 

Upcoming Events:    

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 11TH 1P.M.  Monthly 

Meeting at The Village Café.  See article in 

Newsletter for details. 

2023 events T.B.D 
(see Sign Up Calender) 

2023 Grand National Meet will be held in Dearborn, MI 

June 11th thru 17th 

December 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

    2    Gayle Roark 

   3    Roark Anniversary (1983) 

   4    Bill Klein 

 10    Theresa Williams 

 10    Lemen Anniversary (1966) 

 14    Taylor Anniversary (1957) 

 18    George Ball  

 28    Don Rogers 

 31    Maxine Carroll 

Don Rogers, Editor 

The Early Ford V-8 Club of America 

St. Louis Regional Group #124 

422 Gunnison Gorge Dr 

Wildwood, MO 63011-1738 

1ST CLASS  

MAIL 

St. Louis R.G. Web Site   

https://stlv8club.org/  

https://stlv8club.org/

